[Approved February 26, 2004 by the CEPC in conjunction with the Guidelines for the Implementation of Study Abroad Programs, also approved]

Tracking Study Abroad Credits

This memo describes the manner in which courses taken abroad will be tracked on the UVA transcript. For purposes of advising (e.g., checking completion of majors and minors) and with the expansion of UVA direct study abroad programs it is necessary to lay out guidelines by which students and faculty can identify courses taken abroad.

I. Credits taken abroad at institutions other than UVA, for which earlier permission has been obtained, will come in with the familiar Department mnemonic and precise equivalent numbers or 100T, 200T, 300T and 400T designations. These are not entered semester by semester onto the transcript, but at the top along with any AP or other non-UVA credits. In this regard there are no changes.

II. Courses taken abroad on direct UVA programs will be tracked in the following manner:

A. If the Department (Director of Undergraduate Programs) approves a direct equivalent among current Department courses, it will be entered, semester by semester, just as if it were taken here BUT WITH A NEW SUFFIX  of “z” ATTACHED, eg.  ANTH 225z. Such courses would appear with the same short title as the Charlottesville course.

B. If the Department approves the course, but provides no direct equivalent, it will be tracked with both a new number and the “z suffix.”  To indicate level, the Department will have four numbers for such courses, 100z; 200z; 300z; 400z.   Thus a general introductory level course in European History would track as HIEU 200z;  an upper level course in Economics would be tracked on the transcript during the appropriate semester as ECON 300z. These courses would appear with the short title assigned by the Department.

Students who take more than two courses in one Department would have both courses entered, eg.  SOC 200z; SOC 200z.  

C. These course numbers, in the usual scheme of things, are to be worked out by the International Studies Office in consultation with the Departments.  

III.  Departments may specify whether courses required for the major and/or minor must be taken in Charlottesville or may be taken abroad under I. as transfer credit or under IIA. or IIB. 

